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Date: June 19, 2019 
 
To: Mayor and Council 
 
Author: Peggy Van Mierlo-West, CAO 
 
RE: Championship Way Renaming 
 
Report No.: CAO 13-2019 
 

 
AIM 
 
To provide Council with information regarding the renaming of Championship Way to York 
Boulevard and to have the parkland located within the Wigle Creek Subdivision be named 
York Park.  
 
BACKGROUND 
 
On June 12th, 2000 the Town of Kingsville provided Nancy York with a letter providing 
confirmation that the Town of Kingsville would include the name York Boulevard as one of 
the street within the Wigle Creek Subdivision in honour of the family. 
 
On May 21st, 2019 Ms. Linda York requested a delegation in front of Council to request 
that York Boulevard be included within the Wigle Creek Subdivision.  As York Phase 4B 
has received initial acceptance without having York Boulevard being included as a name 
for this area. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
Administration have contacted Ms. York regarding her request.  During discussions she 
was favorable to having a stone and plaque placed at York Park as a dedication to the 
family however it was strongly requested that the renaming of a street be reviewed further.  
 
Administration have provided their recommendation for naming of the road to the Ms. York 
and her representative via email however at the time of drafting of this report we had not 
yet received comment.  The location of the street is located in Schedule A of this report. 
 



Unfortunately, Administration cannot make comment regarding how the naming of the road 
was missed.  However, we are truly apologetic and currently have the tools in place to 
assist in mitigating this occurrence.   
 
 
LINK TO STRATEGIC PLAN 

 
Promote the betterment, self-image and attitude of the community. 
 
 
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
There is no implication to the budget. 
 
CONSULTATIONS 
 
Planning Manager 
Ms. Linda York 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
That Council approve the name change of Championship Drive to York Boulevard, and; 
That, the designated parklands within York Subdivision be named York Park, and; 
That; a plaque be placed at the park site in dedication of the York family. 
 
  
 
 

Peggy Van Mierlo-West   

Peggy Van Mierlo-West, C.E.T. 
Chief Administrative Officer 
 
 


